Withington Parish Council
Minutes

Meeting held on Wednesday 18th January 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room.

Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Martin Timmis, Lesley Stone, Helen Thomas, Alan Williams;
Tom Taylor (Retiring Clerk), Denise Roscoe (Clerk) and 7 members of the public.
67/2016: Welcome:

The Chairman, Cllr Heath, welcomed everyone.
68/2016: Apologies:

Apologies were received from Mathew Mead, Shirley Davies and Bernie Jones
69/2016: Parish Clerk Appointment:

The Chairman announced the appointment, on 01/01/201, of Denise Roscoe (nee Marchant) as the new Clerk.
A presentation, of a decanter and glasses, was made to Tom Taylor who is retiring from the position of Clerk. The Chairman thanked Tom for his many years of service to Withington.  Tom gave a short leaving speech.
70/2016: Public Forum:
Cllr Stone stated that there is a problem with the drainage ditch, causing a flood, on the road between Sunnyfields and Parks Farm.  Attempts have been made to check there isn’t a blockage but it appears that drains may have been damaged when the resurfacing took place.  Action: Clerk to contact SC Highways.
Tom Taylor raised the question of appointing a Neighbourhood Watch Co-Ordinator.  Action: Clerk to contact local PC regarding a job description and an explanation of the recent changes made to the role.

71/2016: Declaration of Interest:

Cllr Thomas declared an interest in the planning application from Balfours for the Broiler Units at Rea Farm.
The Chairman explained it may be a perceived that Denise should make a declaration of interest because her husband, Christopher Roscoe, regularly submits planning applications to Shropshire Council on behalf of villagers.  However, this is not required as the Clerk is not permitted to vote on planning applications and therefore does not have any influence over decisions.
72/2016: Approval of the Minutes of 9th November 2016:
Resolved: To accept the minutes as a correct record. They were signed by the Chairman.
73/2016: Finance:

Cllr Williams presented the Finance report – see page2.
Payments approved at the meeting:

£368.01: Computer, printer and accessories. Payment made Transparency Funding.  Leaving balance of £87.99.

£104.41: Retirement gift.  Payment overstated by £3.00.  Cllr Heath to reimburse.

£36.00: Campaign to Protect Rural England membership renewal.  £12.00: Room hire.
Cllr Williams informed the Council that the present payroll provider had given notice that he will cease to provide payroll services from April 2017.  Another payroll provider has been appointed, after receiving 4 quotes, and there will be a saving of £37 (37%) per year compared to previous costs.
Precept for 2017/2018 
Cllr Williams reported that the precept can be maintained at £6,000 and thus there will be no increase in payment for villagers.  This was approved by the Council.

73/2016: Finance Continued:
[image: image1.emf]Brought Forward from 09/11/2016 £2,612.86 Brought Forward from 09/11/2016 £2,906.73

Receipts since 09/11/2016 £0.00 Receipts since 09/11/2016 £297.00

None £0.00 Friends of the Green (2016/17) £197.00

Donation from Withington PCC £100.00

Payments Approved - 09/11/2016 £196.79 Payments Approved - 09/11/2016 £0.00

Room Hire (09/11) £12.00 None £0.00

Room Hire (10/11) £6.00

Clerk's Salary (Dec-16) £89.60

HMRC (Dec-16) £22.40

Payroll Services (Dec-16) £25.00

Martin Timmis (Web Site Domain) £16.79

Shropshire Playing Fields Assoc. £25.00

Payments made since 09/11/2016 for approval Payments made since 09/11/2016 for approval

Martin Timmis (Computer & Sundries) £368.01 None £0.00

Phil Heath (Tom's Gift) £104.41

Balance Carried Forward to 18/01/2017 £1,943.65 Balance Carried Forward to 18/01/2017 £3,203.73

Payments for approval - 18/01/2017 Payments for approval - 18/01/2017

Room Hire (18/01) £12.00 None

CPRE £36.00

Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount:  Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 

Clerk's Salary (Mar-17) Lawn Mower Maintenance

HMRC (Mar-17) Village Green Maintenance

Payroll Service Provider (Mar-17) Fuel & Hedge Cutting
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74/2016: Communications Plan:

A communications plan has been produced to ensure that everyone is kept informed.  This will be displayed on the noticeboard, website and a flyer will be delivered to all villagers.  Please note, anyone who is unable to receive communications electronically will receive paper copies.  However, it is the responsibility individuals to inform the Clerk of this requirement.  Action: all Councillors and Clerk
75/2016: Council Elections:
Every 4 years’ local government principal area elections (including Parish Councils) are held nationwide.  Serving Parish Councillors are automatically retired and, if they wish to, apply for re-election by way of nomination forms.  This is also the time for anyone wishing to serve on the Parish Council to put themselves forward.  If more than 5 nominations are received there will be an election.  The election will be on 4th May 2017.  This process is subject to strict guidelines.  Notices will be displayed on the Parish Noticeboard and circulated as per the new communications plan in the coming weeks.  The Clerk is attending the Election training course on 17th February 2017
76/2016: Planning:
Orchard House & The Villa – there were no objections from the Parish Council

Chicken Sheds, Rea Farm.  The County planning reports 83 objections and 0 support from the public.  To date a decision deadline has not been given.
77/2016: Bus Strategy:

Cllr Timmis volunteered to co-ordinate the Councils response to the consultation including input from villagers.

Action: Cllr Timmis and Clerk
78/2016: Roads:

Freight Survey:  Cllr Timmis volunteered to complete the Marches wide strategic freight study bearing in mind the problems experienced by the village regarding HGV’s.  Action: Cllr Timmis.
Road problems within the vicinity of Villa Farm, Parks Farm, Barkers Square and the leading from Parks Farm from the village.  There are damaged road signs, flooding drainage ditches, mud on the road and a lack of signage on the bends.  Shropshire Council stand by their decision to not supply further signage on the bends.  Rather than try and address these issues by email it was suggested a meeting be arranged on site with Shropshire Council Highways.  Action: Clerk
Stuart Jones remarked that the lack/inconsistency of road names is causing confusion for delivery drivers, ambulances, the effective notification by Shropshire Council of road closures and notifying Shropshire Council of problems on the roads.  Action: Clerk to raise with Highways

79/2016: WW1 Tribute: Beacons of Light 11th November 2018:
In commemoration and remembrance of the end of the war, a chain of 1,000 beacons will be lit throughout the United Kingdom.  The Council will address this event at future meetings.
80/2016: Keep our Shropshire History Alive – Fund Raising:

A request for a donation to the Regimental Museum based in the Shrewsbury Castle was declined.
81/2016: Pay Phone Consultation:

Mathew Mead was contacted requesting that BT keep the infrastructure.  Mathew has advised that this may result in the Council having to pay costs.  It was agreed that if this was the case then the infrastructure would also have to go.
82/2016: Village Green Committee – update:

We continue to weed and maintain the path.
We intend to trim the fruit trees and those in the wet area at a weekend in February.

A very successful Bonfire night on the green, thanks to Ron Lucas and many helpers.

An amended constitution was approved. This will be forwarded to the Parish Council for approval and then the legal department of the County council.

Christmas tree was not delivered.  We will discuss how to proceed at the next meeting.

A long discussion took place regarding the venue of our meetings in response to the compliance advice given to us.  It was decided we would continue using the Hare & Hounds and respond to the advice, giving reasons for our decision.

Finance: We have £3000 which will cover all expenses and allow us to purchase a replacement mower if required.

The Chairman, Cllr Heath, addressed the issue regarding the venue of Village Green Committee meetings.  As the main funding for the upkeep of the green comes from the “Friends of the Village Green” we should ensure these charitable donations be spent wisely.  The only other suitable venue would incur additional costs.  So therefore, the meetings will continue in the Hare & Hounds.  However, any future meetings should be treated the same as Parish Council meetings in respect of ensuring that the villagers are kept fully informed regarding meeting dates, agenda, minutes and being open to the public.
Cllr Stone asked that the minute’s record that she did not agree with the decision as it was not best practice.

83/2016: Correspondence:

Following the retirement of PC Dave Harte.  The new PC David Walton has accepted our invitation to attend the meeting on the 15th March 2017 to introduce himself.
84/2016: Reports on Meetings:

None attended.
85/2016: Forthcoming meetings:

Cllr Stone will be attending The Local Joint Committee on the 23rd February 2017
86/2016: Date of next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 15th March 2017, in the Parish Room, starting at 7.30pm.
Minutes Confirmed as correct

................................................... 15th March 2017
Chairman
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